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1988 Prom promises 'Evening of Elegance' 
By Cathy Pohlman and 
Anne Storsteen 

As the 1988 school year is nearing 
an end, one of the most memorable 
experiences for a junior or a senior is 
approaching ..... PROM. This year the 
junior class gives prom a new twist by 
hosting it at the new Ramkota 
RiverCentre. 

"I think this year's prom will work 
out pretty well," said Carol Pickering 
who along with Bob Judson, is the 
prom coordinators. "It will be neat to 
have it at a new location for a change, 
and bringing back an old traidtion, the 
Grand March, should make it even 
more interesting." 

The band "The Loose" will open 
the "Evening of Elegance " at 8:00 to 
9 :00 p.m. The prom-goers will have 
the Grand March and be entertained 
by the dance of the waiters Matt 
Blumer, Chris Shepard, Troy Wiebe, 

Faculty plans for 

NCA evaluation 

By Nancy Kelley 
Riggs High faculty and ad­

ministrators are gearing up already 
for a North Central Association 
evaluation scheduled for next spring. 

The two-and-a-half day evaluation 
will lead to continued NCA accredita­
tion for the school and is based on a 
self evaluation that will be carried out 
by each department and within other 
areas of the school program. 

"It is a very exciting thing," said 
Roger Lonbaken, Riggs principal. 
"It's a lot of hard work; but, in the long 
run it is worth while. In a way it pulls 
us together.'' 

The evaluation itself will be con­
ducted by an NCA team of 20 
members including teachers from 
other NCA schools. The evaluation 
will assure that Riggs meets NCA 
standards, but its main goal is to im­
prove the school, according to 
Lonbaken. 

Candy Birhanzel, English Depart­
ment, is chair of the steering commit­
tee which is organizing the self study. 
Other members include Vern Miller, 
social studies; Bill Peterson, science; 
Dusty Kracht, athletics; Hyrma 
Zakahi, drama, and Robert Town­
send, library and mP.dia. 

The study reviews every depart­
ment, the school's objectives, 
philosophies and goals, community 
and school activities, grounds and 
facility performances. 

Every department will complete an 
in-depth questionaire according to 
�irhanzel. The final report will focus 
on four main areas: weaknesses, 
strengths, general, and recommenda­
tions for corrections, changes and 
improvements. 

The last NCA visit to Riggs was in 
1976, according to Lonbaken, who 
noted that the usual circulation is 
every seven years. 

Shannon Schaefer, Trevor Wiebe 
and the waitresses Jana Hickman, 
Katie Carter, Susan Elenbaum, Jodi 
Hickman, and Robbi Starks. Prom 
colors will be silver, blue and mauve. 

Even though prom will end at 12:00 
a.m., the fun will not. A Post-Prom
Party will be held at Cahoots from
1 :00 a.m. to 3:00 a.m. Prizes wiil be
awarded to lucky prom-goers
throughout the evenings.

The traditional Post-Prom 
Breakfast will begin at 2:00 a.m. at 
the Elks Club and will end at 4:00 
a.m.

Senior Lynn Rassmussen summed
it all up by saing, "Prom is the most 
wonderful evening a person could 
possibly experience. It's a dream 
come true." 

The evening should be an enter­
taining and memorable experience. 
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PROM WAITERS AND WAITRESSES ... from left to right, Shannon Schaefer, Robbi Starks, 
Katie Carter, Matt Blumer, Janna Hickman, Trevor Weibe, Susan Ellenbaum, Chris Shephard, 
and Jodie Hickman. Not pictured, Troy Weibe. (Photo by Kirsten Levisen) 

Curtains open for 'April Fish' 
By Katy Bauder 
Curtains will rise for the last play of 
the year April Fish at 7:30 p.m. April 
28, 29  and 30 in the Riggs Theatre. 

The one-act comedy is set in Little 
Italy, according to director Hyrma 
Zakahi. Characters include Fortunato 
and Assunta, played by seniors Sean 
Califf and Tracy Deis. 

Juniors Corey Johnston, Rodes 
Fishburne and Shelley Sutley play 
the parts of Anselmo, Umberto and 
Sabbatella. Seniors Katy Bauder. 
DaWanda Pesicka and Chuck Far­
nham take the stage as Giovanniana, 
Nicolina, and Pasqueala. 

Pietro and Padre are portrayed by 
juniors Eric Hoffsten and Steve Stof­
ferahn, and sophomore Rene 

Creager plays Filomena. 
Student directors are senior Jenny 

Joens, and junior Mary Fjelstad. 
Senior Kent Melcher and junior Brad 
Houck are lighting technicians. Junior 
Dixie Beck is sound tech, and 
sophomores Kim Osberg and Moni­
que Cash are makeup and backstage 
directors. Richard Maxwell is the 
publicity director. 

"The play has been coming along 
well, despite conflicts with rehear­
sals, " said Ms. Zakahi. "It will be a 
fantastic show by the production 
dates. " 

The story centers around Assunta 
who hires a Sicilian plumber to fix a 
hole in the bathroom wall. However, 
when her husband Fortunato returns 

Voters elect board members 

By Paula Paul 

Community votes selected Eileen 
Herrin and Tom Huber to fill two 
Pierre School Board seats in an April 
12 election. In a close race, Herrin 
captured 2,807 and Huber 2,320 of 
the total 4,367 votes. 

Also competing for the School 
Board seats were Karen Gerdes, 
John Vastag, and Dave Voeltz. The 
positions were left open when current 
Board members Gary Snow and 
Richard Schoessler announced they 
would not run for re-election. 

Eileen Herrin, who has four of her 
six children in the Pierre school 
system, wants to keep children the 
top priority in her work on the School 
Board. "The purpose is educating 
our young people. We can't lose sight 

of what our purpose is," she said. 
"It's been an effort of the whole 

community," said Herrin about her 
election to the Board. "There are a 
lot of really positive people who feel 
good about the school system involv­
ed in this - not just me. I'm excited," 
she said. 

Dr. Tom Huber, who has two of his 
three children in the school system, 
graduated from Riggs High in 1970. 
He credits the Pierre school system 
with helping prepare him for college, 
but feels the system should also meet 
the needs of students entering the job 
market. 

"It feels good to win, and now the 
heat is back on me to do things I think 
I'm capable of doing on the School 
Board, " Huber said. "I can't wait to 
get started. " 

home, she finds that he has spent his 
paycheck and there is no money to 
pay the plumber. 

The entire neighborhood is called 
to play April Fish-the Italian version of 
April Fool's Day on the plumber. Many 
situations back fire with the plan, 
especially when the Padre arrives. 

"It's the first time I've ever gotten 
to play an older role so that's been a 
challenge," said Sean Califf. "It's nice 
to have a light comedy to round off 
the season after doing two heavy 
shows. Also, it's been fun working 
with a variety of people, including 
veterans and first-timers.'' 

Admission will be $1.00 for 
students, $2.00 for adults and activi­
ty tickets are accepted. 
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Teacher award -needs review 

By Paula Paul 
Teacher of the Year - quite an honor for any Riggs teacher, but 

something most students are left in the dark about. How many 
students even know how the Teacher of the Year is selected? Pro­
bably only National Honor Society members because they alone 
possess the power to vote for the Teacher of the Year. 

Mr. Peterson was selected this year; he and those chosen in years 
past are certainly worthy of the award. Whether or not the teacher 
deserves the honor is not the issue. The Teacher of the Year selec­
tion process is what requires closer examination. 

Hard work is certainly necessary to obtain NHS membership. 
However, the fact that NHS members excel in academics and extracur­
ricular activities doesn't make them any better qualified to choose 
Teacher of the Year than the average Riggs student. The student who 
maybe doesn't get such good grades also has a vote that needs to 
be counted in the selection process. 

Since NHS members tend to take mostly academic-type classes, 
students who take vocational courses are not really represented in 
the voting at all. Some teachers may deserve the award, but may not 
have a chance because their students are rarely members of NHS. 

The way Riggs allows its Teacher of the Year to be selected could 
be compared to allowing only a certain group of Americans to vote 
in the Presidential election. 

An NHS adviser has said the continuation of the Teacher of the Year 
award has been debated for several years. Teachers are people who 
do a lot of things for a lot of people without many thanks. The award 
boosts the morale of everyone involved. The award should be con­
tinued because it does some ·,ery positive things, but all students 
should have an equal vote in the selection of the Teacher of the Vear. 
Administrators have questioned the selection process, maybe they 
just need a little push from the students to change it. 

Brad Reinke (Soph.): I'm not 
satisfied with the process even 
though Mr. Peterson deserved the 
award. I think the teacher of the year 
selection should be up to the whole 
student body and not just the Honor 
Society students. 

----...Ii. 

Nikki Kuck (Junior): I really am not 
aware of the process of selecting 
teacher of the year award. I've never 
disliked the selection made. I per­
ly think it would be good to have a 
vote by every person in the school, 
although I know that would be more 
difficult. 

Corey Johnston (Junior): No, I'm 
not satisfied because I feel that all 
students should have a say in who 
they want for teacher of the year in­
stead of just NHS members. 

Vickie Cool (teacher): I think if its 
NHS sponsored they should do the 
choosing. It should be made clear 
that it is an NHS award, and its just 
a fact of life that people who don't 
have NHS students aren't going to 
win it. 

Linda Powell (Soph. ): I don't know 
the process used to select the 
teacher, but I think the best way would 
be to have a student vote. 

Rock-N-Roll Review 

Alissa Ries (Senior): I think 
everyone (student body) should be 
able to vote on the selection. 

By Rodes Fishburne 
Hello! T his summer there will be a 

Monster of Rock Tour across the 
United States. Hopefully, they will be 
playing in Denver. T hey are playing 
outdoor stadiums only. 

For the progressive music lover, the 
lead singer of the Smiths Morressey 
has released his solo album, "Vive 
Hate." 

Van Halen, Iron Maiden, Poison, 

and Cheap Trick all are due to have 
albums out or already do. Go for it 
music lovers! 

In the latest news the band Talking 
Heads has released the album "Nak­
ed" and they have received rave 
reviews. 

In local music news Riggs musi­
cians and vocalists received straight 
superiors at the Mobridge festival. 

RIGGS HIGH GOVERNOR:= 

Ken Larsen (teacher): I think the 
process should be opened up so that 
more students can participate in the 
vote, although all of the teachers 
chosen have been well deserving of 
the award. 
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Teams prepare for Pierre Invitational 
strong performances by senior Crissy 

By Lori Jund Post in sprints, junior Kelly Misterek 
Riggs boys and girls track teams in the hurdles, and ninth grade 

will be hosting nearly 350 athletes Fri- distance runner Jenny Turbiville. 
day at Hollister Field for the Pierre Post joins junior Krista Turbiville, 
Legion Relays. and ninth grade runners Heather 

On hand for the e--:ent will be Aber- · Ogan and Kristie List in both the 400 
deen Central, Huron, Rapid City Cen- and 800 relays. In the 1600 relay Post 
tral, Sturgis, Mobridge, and Rapid Ci- joins forces with Misterek, K. Tur-
ty Douglas. "Our toughest competi- biville, and senior anchor Rosemary 
tion will probably be Huron which has Parr. 
good field events people to go along Field events for the Lady Govs are 
with their runners," said Larry Lun- getting better according to the coach, 
deen, girl's coach. who named Connie Taylor, Billie Jo 

Pierre girls won their Early Bird Stephan, and Kathy Dalton as people 
meet. "Our times and distances were to watch in the shot. Fowler continues 
great for an early meet," Lundeen to be strong in the discus. 
commented. "I thin� �e �ave all the "There is a possibility that we 
areas covered, and It s nice to know could have another ESD title and to 
you have someone in each event who be in the thick of the race again this 
can score." . . . year, if we stay away from injuries 

The Lady Govs claimed six first and continue to improve, " Lundeen 
pl_ac� ribbons at the E�rly Bir� with predicted. 
wins by Susan Fowler in the discus, The Lady Govs are fielding a 55 
Billie Joe Stephan in the shot, relay member team currently, due to 
teams in the 400, 800, and 1600 several injuries. All members will be 
meter runs, and Jenny Turbiville in the back in action within a few weeks. 
1600 meter run. The next competition for the Pierre 

"As you get into the meets, the en- team will be April 30 in Sturgis follow-
thusiasm grows," said Coach Lun- ed by the Howard Wood Relays May 
deen. He expects to sea continued 6 and 7 in Sioux Falls. 

HANDING OFF .... Sophomore Kim Osberg passes the baton to freshman, Jenny Turblvllle 
at the Early Bird track meet. (Photo by Jim Vickery) 

Young team takes tennis challenge; faces Aberdeen 
By Michelle Deyo 

With three meets behind them the 
Governor tennis team has met near­
ly all the ESD competition and will 
lock horns with conference favorite 
Aberdeen again tomorrow at noon at 
the Griffin Park courts. 

The Govs are gearing up for the 
Pierre Invitational slated for 9 a.m. 
April 30 at Griffin Park. "We are con­
centrating on preparatio_n for the tour­
naments," according to Coach Phil 
Trautner. 

The team is in the building process 
this year with only two seniors, Dave 
Axtman and Bill Reginski, and junior 
Heath Schneider as the team 
veterans. 

'' It will be a bit of a struggle 
because the teams are basically 
senior dominated," said Coach 
Trautner. ''They have more ex­
perience and have played more." 

So far this season the Govs have 
been on the winning side of Mitchell, 
Huron, and Watertown. They lost to 

Sioux Falls Lincoln at the Hurori In­
vitational. In their latest match April 
14, the team topped Rapid City 
Stevens 7-2 and won a close one 
against Aberdeen Central 5-4. 

Number one sede for the Gover­
nors is Schneider. Ninth grader Chad 
Winters is slotted at number two, and 
sophomore Shannon Schaefer is at 
number three. 

Senior Bill Reginski and ninth 
- gr-ader Matt Judson - and Anthony
Nelson round out Pierre's top six
positions.
"Since this is such a young team with
not much experience, we know that
in most duels it's going to come down
to the double, so we have been real­
ly working hard on doubles," said
Schneider.

Schaefer and Winters are
undefeated at doubles. Other doubles
pairings are Schneider and Reginski,
and Axtman and sophomore Dave
Ebach. Axtman also pairs with
Judson.
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LOOKING FOR A POINT ... sophomore Shannon Shaefer's face shows determination as he 
follows through. (Photo by Kirsten Levisen) 

Bowling traveling teams lead YABA league 
By Scott Searls 

"The competition was good, but we "The competition was really tough, "We bowled every team twice to "I felt the season was a goqd ex-
were better," said Tanya Huck, one of the said Kringle, "especially from the make up a 12-match schedule during perience," said Rassmussen. "It is, 
lead bowlers of the women's YABA Bowl- Sioux Falls team." Pierre bowled the season," explained Rassmussen. too bad I competed only one year." 
ing traveling team that recently won first against Sioux Falls, Brookings, "We usually bowled on Friday after- This season was the first year 
in an YABA tournament. Madison, Huron, Mitchell and noon, and we all sponsored Pierre has participated in the league.

The men's team was second at the Aberdeen. ourselves.'' 
same tournament. 

The women's team was lead by 
Huck and sophomore Michelle 
Lauck. Others on the five-member 
team were junior schoolers Cally 
Winters, Teresa Evan, and Jenni 
Murphy. 

"The team stayed together really 
well, and we all supported each 
other," said Huck. "It was a great ex­
perience. I got to meet a lot of new 
people and I enjoyed traveling to 
other towns.' ' 

Co-captains Lynn Rassmussen 
and Chad Kringle lead the men's 
team. Other team members were 
Brett and Brian Oakland, Chad 
Binger, and Richard Ray. 

Kringle had the third highest 
average in the league with a 197. Brett 
Oakland was named the move im­
proved bowler in the league. 

SSSTRIKE ... From left to right, sophomore Brett Oakland, senior Lynn Rassmussen, and senior Chad Kringle show winning form. (Photo 
by Kirsten Levisen) 






